
 

City Council Meeting 
January 8th, 2025 

7:30 p.m. 
 
     The meeting was conducted by Mayor Ted Slivinski at 7:30 p.m. at the Montpelier City Hall. 

 
     Present:                                       Others: 

 
        Ray Henrie-excused                                                  City Clerk Michelle Singleton 
        Dan Fisher                                                                 Superintendent Rick Roberts 
        Brady Shultis                                                             Chief of Police Blake Wells 
        Quin Pope 
        Bobbi Leonhardt 
        Shane Johnson 
  
Approval of Agenda: 
 
 Councilmember Dan Fisher moved to approve the agenda as written. 
 Councilmember Bobbi Leonhardt seconded. The voting was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
 
Councilmember Shane Johnson moved to approve the December 11th, 2024 minutes as 
written.  
Councilmember Brady Shultis seconded. The voting was unanimous in the affirmative. 
 
Approval of Bills: 
 
Councilmember Shane Johnson moved to approve and pay bills in the amount of 
$129,097.38 with $32,400.42 being payroll and $96,696.96 being miscellaneous bills.  
Councilmember Dan Fisher seconded. The voting was unanimous in the affirmative.  
 
City Impact Area: 
 
Mayor Slivinski and the Councilmembers had a discussion on the new proposed city impact area 
map, along with some zoning changes and the proposed changes to the impact area ordinance. 
The mayor mentioned the Bear Lake County Commissioners public hearing will be held on 
Monday, January 13, 2025 to approve the city impact area and he will be attending the meeting. 
After much discussion they agreed to approve the proposed impact area map and request 
maintaining ordinance 629 because the city needs to keep the water protection plan. 
 
Councilmember Dan Fisher moved to approve the proposed impact area map, rezone 
areas, and the city is requesting to maintain ordinance 629.   
Councilmember Shane Johnson seconded. The voting was unanimous in the affirmative. 



 
 Clover Creek Saloon-Off Premise Alcohol (Beer) Catering Permit: 
 
Tosh Pope representing Clover Creek Saloon is applying for an alcohol catering permit for the 
NRA Banquet, which will be held on February 8th, 2025. They would like the permit to be 
extended to one day before and one day after. This will allow them setup and cleanup time. The 
NRA Banquet will be at the Oregon Trail Center this year. 
 
Councilmember Bobbi Leonhardt moved to approve the Clover Creek Saloon Off Premise 
Alcohol Catering Permit for the NRA Banquet. Councilmember Shane Johnson seconded. 
Councilmember Quin Pope abstained for reason of conflict of interest. All other votes were 
affirmative. The motion passes. 
 
Quin Pope: 
 
Councilmember Quin Pope reported Parks and Rec has started 5th and 6th grade boys and girls 
basketball. It will run four to five weeks. He stated that the basketball teams will be also playing 
against West Side. 
 
 Mayor Ted Slivinski adjourned until the next regularly scheduled meeting on January 22, 
2025 at 7:30p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
__________________________________  

Michelle Singleton  
City Clerk 


